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President’s Report 

to the Board of Trustees 

December 1, 2023 

 

This report is intended to provide members of the Ozarka College Board of Trustees with 

information regarding Ozarka College activities and accomplishments. 

 

 

Upcoming Events of Interest 

• December 1  Ozarka Holiday Event 

• December 4  Nursing Banquet 

• December 4  Melbourne Fire Department Banquet 

• December 5  LPN & RN Capping and Pinning 

• December 8  Ozarka Christmas Potluck 

• December 9  ACT Testing 

• December 9  Welding Center Open House 

• December 14  Board of Trustees Regular Meeting 

• December 15  NADT Parent Observation 

 

Previous Events of Interest 

• November 3   ICARE Talent Show 

• November 9  Quilt of Valor Presentation 

• November 10  Area FFA Leadership Contest 

• November 13-15 ATI NCLEX-PN Live Review 

• November 13  Happy Birthday Girl Scouts Event 

• November 14-16 ATI NCLEX-RN Live Review 

• November 14  Solar Eclipse Meeting 

• November 28  Melbourne Chamber of Commerce Meeting 

 

College Governance 

• Still waiting for Trustee appointment notice from the state 

• Strategic planning meetings and related SWOT analyses underway 

 

Academics  

Chris Lorch, Provost: 

• Visited with reps from Melbourne Schools regarding the Teacher Education program 

• Attended the Surgical Technology Advisory Committee meeting 

• Attended the Arkansas Craft School Gala 

• Met with Higher Education Coordinating Board Chair 

• Met with reps from Mountain View School District regarding high school pathways 

• Toured Baxter Labs 

 

Student Services/Enrollment Information  

Zeda Wilkerson, Vice President of Student Services: 

• Assisted with review of E-APP for Federal Aid 
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• Student Government Association collected over 400 lbs. of food during food drive 

• Completed 5 hours of Title IX training and 5 hours of VA Training 

• Communicated with Housing Residents about their intents for Spring 

• Following up with students on AR Future Community Service and Mentor Hours 

 

Dylan Herekamp, Registrar: 

• Rachel held her Arkansas College Application Campaign event at Viola – November 29 

• Abbi Smith held her Arkansas College Application Campaign event at Melbourne – 

November 29 

• Rachel coordinated a week of Work Based Learning activities for students at Viola 

• Processed withdraw requests submitted prior to withdraw deadline 

• Kelly began preparing for end of term testing for students 

 

Chris Mosley, Director of Admissions: 

• The Admissions office has given multiple campus tours this month along with hosting 

Yellville High School students for a campus visit 

• The Admissions office has sent representatives to several of our local area high schools 

• The Admissions office has been out to Accuplacer Test concurrent students at Mammoth, 

Highland, and Salem high schools 

• The Admissions office has been reaching out to students regarding missing checklist 

items and who have sent in applications to help them with the admissions process and 

getting registered for classes 

 

Tania Wallace, Director of Financial Aid:  

• All financial aid disbursements for the term have been completed 

• Participating in daily webinars pertaining to the overhaul of the FAFSA system 

• Attended the Staff Council meeting on November 17, 2023 to discuss preparations for the 

community Christmas event scheduled for December 1, 2023 

• E-App to remove Mammoth Spring and add MV Tech Center was approved 

 

Amanda Engelhardt, Director of Career Pathways: 

• Amanda participated in the HLC site visit at Ash Flat 

• Amanda assisted with the Chili Cook-off at Ash Flat and Lindsey assisted with Mountain 

View’s 

• CPI has provided coloring sheets for the Holiday Event 

• Folders for elementary students have been stuffed with CPI info and will be distributed in 

December 

• Letters and emails have been sent inviting all newly accepted LPN and RN students for 

the Spring 

 

Kendra Smith, Perkins Program Director: 

• Conducted resume, interview, and soft skills workshops for Introduction to Skilled 

Trades students at all three locations (Tiffney and Kendra) 

• Presented career readiness workshop for ARNEC students 

• Assisted with mock interview contest at District FFA Competition in Ash Flat 



3 
 

• Participated in HLC site visit meeting along with other Ash Flat staff members and 

faculty  

• Attended Surgical Technology Advisory Board meeting in Mountain View (Tiffney) 

• Interviewed stakeholders for Perkins Comprehensive Local Needs Assessment 

• Presented resume workshop to CNA class in Ash Flat 

• Assisted Brittany May with academic advising training  

 

Sharon Wilson, Director of TRIO: 

• Took cultural trip to Batesville for an art history lesson and wood print demonstration 

• Completed workshops with TRIO nursing students and finished mid-term evaluations 

with TRIO participants 

• Preparing for Annual Performance Report by updating TRIO participant data in Student 

Access database 

• Took cultural trip to watch stage production of “Annie” at UCA  

 

Finance and Administration 

Tina Wheelis, Executive Vice President of Finance and Administration: 

• A benefits fair and open enrollment was held during the month of November 

• Closed on the Mtn. View Technical Center Building – November 30 

 

Ash Flat 

James Spurlock, Assistant VP of Campus Operations: 

• WIOA Representative on Campus – November 1, 8, 15, 29 

• TRiO Representative on Campus – November 1, 8, 15, 29 

• Career Pathways Representative on Campus – November 1, 8, 15, 29 

• Chili Cookoff Event – November 1 

• Nonperishable Food Drive – November 1-17 

• Law Enforcement CE Class – November 2 

• AR Rehab Services Representative on Campus – November 3, 27 

• Nursing Entrance Testing – November 3 

• FFA District Leadership Competition – November 10 

• LPN Live Review – November 13-15 

• HLC Visit – Ash Flat Campus – November 14-15 

• Sharp County Hometown Health Coalition – November 21 

• VHS Accuplacer Testing Session – November 28 

 

Mountain View 

Kim Lovelace, Campus Director of Mountain View: 

• Fall Chili Cookoff and student luncheon – November 2 

• Attended Arkansas Craft School board meeting – November 2 

• Faculty Council meeting on campus – November 3 

• Accuplacer testing at Timbo HS – November 7 

• School visit at Shirley HS with Chris Mosley – November 8 

• Surgical Technology PAC meeting on campus – November 9 
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• Arkansas Rehab representatives on campus – November 14 

• Mountain View HS visit with Chris Mosley – November 14 

• Open enrollment for employee benefits event on campus – November 14 

• Attended Arkansas Craft School gala – November 16 

• Meeting with Advancement for Ladies Luncheon discussion – November 22 

• Meeting with Stone County Community Resource Council for donation – November  28 

• Proctored tests for online math class – November 13-30 

Advancement, Marketing, & Legislative Affairs 

Dr. Josh Wilson, Vice President of Advancement: 

 

Advancement & Legislative Affairs Activities 

• Met with Welding Instructors, Marcus Orf, and Katie Norris at Ash Flat campus on 

November 3, 2023 to discuss upcoming welding competition.  Discussed details of 

sponsorships, equipment and materials needed and marketing ideas. 

• November 7, 2023 Foundation Board Meeting: accepted Office of Skills development 

grant for $193K and authorized up to $15K toward housing pavilion/ball court project. 

• Held meeting with Angela Phipps, Melbourne Art Teacher to discuss plans for creating a 

backdrop for the upcoming Holiday Event – scheduled for Friday, December 1 from 

4:30-6:30pm  

• Delivered Holiday Event slips to all Izard County Schools and daycares to be sent home 

with students before Thanksgiving Break 

• Worked at Melbourne Co-op on projects for the upcoming Holiday Event 

• Submitted final closeout documentation and final reporting for the DRA WORC grant, a 

culmination of significant funding support for Ash Flat Tech Center personnel, 

renovations, and program equipment 

• Held a meeting with Kim Lovelace, Michelle Atchison, and LeeAnn Thomas on 

November 22 at the Mtn. View campus to discuss preparations for the Ladies Luncheon 

in the Spring 

 

Public Relations & Marketing Activities 

• Coordinated promotional items for Admissions, brochures, coordinated Holiday Event 

booth for Izard Co. Health Coalition and Melbourne Chamber of Commerce, Holiday 

Event promos, coordinated multiple PRs for quarterly ACC Newsletter, Christmas Parade 

materials, served as judge for culinary competition, compiled scholarship historical 

information for development, created auditorium holiday map and holiday materials, 

partnered with Staff Council to coordinate door decorations, attended welding 

competition planning session, attended surgical technology and culinary advisory 

meetings 

• Purchased beanies, Christmas Booth space for Mountain View, billboard changeout for 

Mountain View, Gala sponsorship for Arkansas Craft School, Veterans silver package 

with KFFB, holiday bags, parade candy, general outreach promotional items, Letters to 

Santa sponsorship with Stone County Leader, Donated to Bearkatz Academy annual 

auction and Melbourne Elementary Fall Festival, attended webinar on Visual Vibes  
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Information Systems and Institutional Research 

Scott Pinkston, VP and Chief Information Officer: 

• No report 

 

Staff Council 

Valerie Long, Staff Council Secretary: 

• Door Decorating Contest  

• Christmas Candy Guessing Game 

• Ugly Sweater Contest 

 

Travel/College Representation 

Dr.  Richard Dawe, President: 

• Meeting with HLC Site Reviewer – Ash Flat, AR – November 14 

• ADA Commission – Little Rock, AR – November 16 

• Mountain View Tech Center closing – Mountain View, AR – November 30 

 

Chris Lorch, Provost: 

• Meeting with HLC Site Reviewer – Ash Flat, AR – November 14 

• Arkansas Craft School Gala – Mountain View, AR – November 16 

• Concurrent Registration at MHS – Melbourne, AR – November 29 

 

Zeda Wilkerson, Vice President of Student Services  

• Surgical Tech Advisory Board Meeting – Mountain View, AR – November 9 

• HLC Meeting – Ash Flat, AR – November 14 

• City Eclipse Planning Meeting – Melbourne, AR – November 14 

• MHS Concurrent Registration – Melbourne, AR – November 29 

• MHS Financial Aid Night – Melbourne, AR – November 29 

 

Tina Wheelis, Executive Vice President of Finance and Administration: 

• Mountain View Tech Center closing – Mountain View, AR – November 30 

 

Dr. Josh Wilson, Vice President of Advancement: 

• Welding Competition Planning Session (A. Killian, K. Norris) – Ash Flat, AR – 

November 3  

• Surgical Technology Advisory Meeting (K. Norris)  – Mountain View, AR – November 

9  

• HLC Site Visit – Carpenter Technical Center – Ash Flat, AR – November 14 

• Mountain View Ladies Luncheon Meeting (A. Killian) – Mountain View, AR – 

November 22  

 

James Spurlock, Assistant Vice President of Campus Operations: 

• Salem Chamber Awards Luncheon – Salem, AR – November 2 

• REALL Simulation Thayer High School – Thayer, MO – November 8 

• SRACC Business Expo, Ozarka College Booth – Highland, AR – November 11 

• MSHS Accuplacer Testing Session – Mammoth Spring, AR – November 27 
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• MSHS Concurrent Registration Session – Mammoth Spring AR – November 27 

• HHS Accuplacer Testing Session – Highland, AR – November 28 

• VHS Concurrent Registration Session – Viola, AR – November 29 

• SHS Accuplacer Testing Session – Salem, AR – November 30 

 

Kudos 

• Special Thanks to everyone who helped decorate the Christmas trees and ready the John 

E. Miller Building including the outdoor lights for the Holiday Event 

• Special Thanks to all who participated in the Door Decorating Contest to help create a 

fun atmosphere in the halls of the John E Miller Building for the Holiday Event 

• Thank you to everyone who helped volunteer to work on crafts, decorations, setup, and/or 

work the Holiday Event 

 

Tentative Discussion Items for Next Board of Trustees Meeting: 

• Mountain View Tech Center progress update 

• Board Retreat Planning 

• Ozarka Opportunity 

• Aviation update 

 

Tentative Action Items for Next Board of Trustees Meeting: 

• End-of-Month and Year-to-Date Financial Reports 

 

Dr. Dawe’s Comments: 

• We have completed an outstanding Fall semester and are looking froward to Christmas 

break.  

• We’re excited about the work to come preparing the Mountain View Tech Center! 
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Monthly Financial Reports: 
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College Monthly Calendar: 

 


